## **2012 Committee**

## ~ Meeting Summary ~ April 9, 2012

- 1. We discussed the **Town Hall Meetings** held to date and agreed that the significant numbers of people attending each had offered valuable additions to the self study chapters. We also have received several comments via the Web. For the final Town Hall Meeting we will add a 'pair-and-share' component to engage the audience more fully.
- 2. S. Baker reported on progress toward developing a common core of general education courses that will permit students to transfer seamlessly among Indiana's colleges and universities. A statement has been drafted and installed on a Web site. In addition, a Town Hall Meeting was held on March 30 to increase visibility and campus discussion. Approval of the plan developed by the General Education Taskforce will be sought from the Indianapolis Faculty Council later this month.
- 3. D. Galli, J. Kowolik, and K. Black attended a **workshop on self study offered by the HLC** in Chicago on March 30. During the workshop, they focused on information related to the team visit and have compiled a list of their suggestions, based on what they learned in Chicago.
- 4. Chapter writers plan to complete their revisions by the end of May and will confer about needs for cross-referencing and eliminating duplication of information. EVC Sukhatme and Chancellor Bantz plan to review the draft before it is sent to the IUPUI HLC liaison, Eric Martin, in early June. If Martin makes suggestions, these will be incorporated later in the summer so that the complete version of the self study can be sent to members of the review team in early September—two months before the HLC review team arrives on campus on November 5.